Netley Abbey Junior School

Westwood Road, Netley Abbey, Southampton, Hampshire SO31 5EL

Tel: 023 8045 373 I Fax: 023 8045 4240

E-mail: admin@netleyabbey-jun.hants.sch.uk Headteacher: Mrs. Shirley Nicholas-Bond Director of Teaching and Learning: Mrs. Rosie Earle Head of School: Miss. Rosie Tebbutt

8th May 2018

Dear Parents,



Year 5 Trip to Winchester Cathedral – Thursday 14th June

As part of our History subject we are studying the local area of Winchester. For this study we are planning a trip to Winchester Cathedral, which will take place on 14th June. Within this visit, the children will be having a tour of the Cathedral, learning about key people involved with the Cathedral and understand the influence of the Cathedral on the city of Winchester and the history behind this iconic building. They will also learn about the Anglo-Saxon King Alfred and more recent significant people such as William Walker.

In order for the visit to go ahead, we are asking for a voluntary contribution of £7.50 per child to cover the cost of the visit, including coach travel to Winchester and activities run by the staff at Winchester Cathedral. We are lucky that the Friends of Netley Abbey Junior School are also subsidising a proportion of this trip. Please be advised that should insufficient funds be raised for the trip, we will unfortunately have to cancel. Any families experiencing financial difficulties should contact Mrs Nicholas-Bond as soon as possible.

Children will need to:-

- Wear school uniform (plus appropriate outer clothing).
- Bring a healthy packed lunch in a disposable bag so it can be thrown away. Children who are entitled to free school meals may order a packed lunch on the attached permission slip.
- Bring a water bottle (no fizzy drinks or glass bottles!).

Please complete the attached permission slip allowing your child to go on the trip and return the reply slip to school, along with your voluntary contribution of £7.50 by Friday 1st June. Our preferred method of payment is online via SCOPAY as we move towards a cashless office.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,

Mr S. Wakeford Teaching and Learning Lead





WINCHESTER CATHEDRAL – Thursday 14 th June
I confirm that I have parental responsibility for
He/she is in good health and I consider him/her to be capable of taking part in the activities detailed in your letter 8 th May 2018.
In the event of illness or accident, I consent to medical treatment, which might include the use of anaesthetics. I acknowledge receipt of a copy of the county council's insurance certificate (Prospectus July 2017).
PAYMENT:- I enclose a non-refundable contribution of £
Payment has been made online Cash Cheque Payable to H.C.C.
If paying online, please ensure you have completed the transaction before returning form.
All monies to be paid by Friday 1st June.
My child has the following medical condition (e.g. asthma). Please include any medication required, even if already held in school:-(Please note no Ibuprofen products or non-prescribed medicines are permitted but travel sickness medication is allowed)
I will provide a packed lunch for my child for the day of the trip [[] (please tick)
My child is entitled to Free School Meals and I would like you to provide a school packed lunch for the day of the trip. (please circle below)
No thank you or Yes please Please circle choice of filling:- Cheese Egg Tuna
Emergency Contact Information My emergency contact for Thursday 14 th June will be:-
(Please print name) Tel/Mobile No:
(Relationship to the child)
Signed:Date:
Please print your name: